Celebrations Meeting

Held at Carlton Centre

Saturday July 25th  2015

	Attendees

Julian Thornington (JT)    Blanche Holmes (BH)       Mary Thornington (MT)    
Mary Barette (MB)            Jean Middleton (JM)         Neil Middleton

 Barry Proctor (BP)             Jean Middleton Snr (JMs)     
Margaret Lawrence (ML)     Margaret Webster (MW)

Susan Tilbury (ST)                 David Webber (DW)       Jean and James Akister    Janet Swann                      Maureen Griffiths  


	Meeting opened by BP 13.06pm
1 - Apologies for Absence 
Louise Chorley   Rita Proctor   Terry Akister 

	Agenda Items
2 – Minutes of Saturday January 31st2015  were read and agreed.
There were no matters arising from these minutes.
3 – Finance

JT reported a figure of £18,513-84p in the account. Our surplus has increased by just over £200 this year. Income has been from subs and donations of £980. A generous £800 from Alun Jones and others from people including line dancers and our auditor.  Expenditure has been on support from outside agencies [Danni, Spare Tyre and Lisa, puppets]; deposit to MJC for hire of small hall for pantomime; public liability insurance and web site licence. The surplus we are holding is for possible future accommodation costs but the Carlton Centre is remaining with MCCH so we are optimistic that we can continue to use the premises free of charge for the foreseeable future.

4 – Programme for 2015 
· Lloyds project
Ongoing filming is being done by members at club meetings etc and will continue to the end of the year. Colin and Matt will support ML and members with editing later in the new year. The filming project will produce a package to publicise and promote the club with a view to attracting younger members and helpers to ensure the succession. We aim to contact students from Rose Bruford or Bird drama schools to get them involved as part of their training and development.

· Open day
Open day on May 23rd was successful and we plan to make this an annual event.
· AGM
Well attended.

· Community choir
A link has been established with a community choir who will hopefully visit on September 26th to perform some of the songs from our pantomime along with other popular songs known by members.
· Carlton Christmas Fayre
We have again been asked to sing at this event on 28th November

· Celebrations Christmas Party
Planned for Saturday 12th December  Tribute Band ‘Abba Girls’ has been booked and will be paid for by Alan Jones. Optional Fancy dress for members. M&JT to contact April to get a quote for providing a buffet for this event. JS requested that there was fruit and healthy options available.
5 Aladdin 
Rehearsals are well under way.  JS pointed out that members need to be made aware of the Aladdin story line and sequence of scenes on a regular basis. The small hall at Mick Jagger Centre has been booked and the deposit paid [£396 which is 50% of total cost] this covers the performance on 7th November hiring from 3.00pm to 10.00pm and for 5 hours on 24th October from 11.00am – 4.00 pm for the dress rehearsal. MJC will provide the tickets for us at no cost and Alun Jones will print programmes. Jean Middleton will provide refreshments for break times during show and rehearsal and will organise the raffle.
Janet Swann will canvas carers to see which members can be provided with a packed lunch / tea and who needs to be catered for on both days.  The hall seats 140+ so ticket distribution will need to be equitably controlled. In this connection MB and JT will organise allocation of tickets. Some complimentary tickets will be issued to big donors, Caroline M and Caroline W, Lisa, Dani, local councillor and Lloyds bank staff.
      6    Membership 
We have 2 new members who now attend regularly. There are 42 people on the register – not all of whom attend every week – this means our books are now closed and there will be a waiting list to join. JA raised idea of providing members with membership cards / lanyards as has previously been discussed. JS raised the idea if a minimal annual membership fee to keep track of membership. We currently have no membership fee but collect £2.00 weekly to cover refreshment costs, this payment has remained at £2.00 for many years now. This idea was met with different opinions and it was decided to put the issue on the agenda for the next AGM so views can be aired in more detail. We still have a problem with people not arriving promptly and need to encourage people to arrive on time so the 2 hours can be used to maximum effect. It  was unanimously decided that JT should purchase  ‘Easy Read’ to make newsletters more user friendly. This is used by Colin at Carlton and JT will speak to him about it.
6 AOB
DBS clearance for helpers. We had received a confusing letter from government dept dealing with this. Most carers who support members will have clearance and many of the volunteers have clearance in a different capacity. No volunteer will ever be alone with a member so inappropriate situations should not arise. MB will update our safeguarding policy and BP, JT and MB will apply for DBS checks as volunteers for Celebrations. A copy of the revised policy will be handed out to carers who accompany members to club and this will include a clause encouraging them to engage with their clients to help them achieve their full potential at the club and not spend time on their personal phones or chatting amongst themselves.
MT extended thanks to all the people who had donated / made / arranged costumes for the upcoming  pantomime.

NM extended thanks to all helpers, carers and volunteers who help run the club every week as he enjoys coming.

DW thinks we should invite Steve Davis from MENCAP to our show.

MW brought up the issue of scenery. MT & MB know someone who may help us by painting back drops and sheets are available that can be used for this.

BH suggested that members take turns to sit on the door to let people in.

JA pointed out that some helpers chat during rehearsals and need to be encouraged to join in.
Meeting closed at 14.00pm
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